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SITUATION  
This SBAR is to provide the NSQIG Steering Group with a progress report on the approval process for NSQIG 
Report.  
BACKGROUND  
 
• The National Stoma Quality Improvement Short Life Working Group (NSQIG) was commissioned by the NHS 

Scotland Executive Nurse Director Group (SEND) in February 2018 with sub group scoping work complete 
March 2019 

• The Scottish Deputy Nurse Director Group (SDNDF) nominated a chair and vice chair to provide governance 
and leadership to the work of NSQIG.  

• NP provided funding for analyst and GP sessional support  
• NSQIG membership includes regional Stoma Nurse representation, Health Board prescribing support, pharmacy, 

G.P representatives, Colorectal Surgeon, procurement and prescribing analyst support.    
• Wider engagement was established with Directors of Pharmacy, Health Board Stoma Fora and commercial 

partners. / dispensing contractors: (BHTA & CPS) 
• The aim of NSQIG was to identify, prioritise and progress areas of work requiring a national “Once for 

Scotland” approach, complementing NHS Boards stoma quality and efficiency activities aligned to key 
NHS Scotland Health and Social Care policy documents, highlighted within the NSQIG report.  

• The report and recommendations were approved by NSQIG steering group  September 2019. 
ASSESSMENT   
• NSQIG Chair, Craig Stewart has presented the report to SEND in November 2019, who ratified the report in 

December 2019 following very minor amendments. 
• Craig Stewart will be presenting the report to Scottish Deputy Nurse Directors Group early February 2020 
• NSS Nurse Director will take the SEND ratified report to Fiona McQueen Chief Nursing Officer (CNO) early 

February 2020. 
• CNO will forward the ratified report to Rosemarie Parr, Chief Pharmaceutical Officer (CPO), following review by 

primary pharmacy group. 
• NSS Pharmacy Director, Ewan Morrison is positioning the report with key pharmacy groups. 
• Ewan has taken the ratified report to the Director of Pharmacy Executive Group (DoP) & Scottish Pharmacy & 

Prescribing Advisors Group (SP3AA) prior to review by Chief Pharmaceutical Officer (CPO). 
• NHS National Services (NSS) Chief Executive has approved publication of the report via NSS. Publication of 

the report will be following the approval process by key nursing & pharmacy senior groups. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS  

 
1. NSS Chief Executive and Procurement Director have reviewed the report and approve publication of the 

report via NSS, with identification of a Senior Responsible Officer (SRO), required as a risk owner for any 
adverse media reports.  

2. Publication of the report will be following the approval of the ratified report from key nursing and 
pharmacy senior groups which will include approval by Chief Pharmaceutical Officer via Chief Nursing 
Officer. 

3. NSS Media Relations will advise and support the publication process. 
4. Publication will follow a similar process to Garment Review Report with the report being available as a 

link on NSS site. 
5. Craig Stewart will ensure that NSQIG Steering group is kept informed of the approval process and 

publication date  
 


